Regulations restricting local control of residential building design
The North Carolina state legislature currently restricts what aspects of residential building design may be regulated by local governments. It generally prohibits zoning or land subdivision regulations related to “building design elements” on one and two-family homes, although there are exemptions to these restrictions for structures in a designated historic district or conditions agreed to voluntarily by the property owner and not related to the granting of a zoning or site development approval.  
Local governments may not regulate “building design elements” on one and two-family homes such as:
· Exterior building color
· Type or style of exterior materials, including cladding, roofs, and porches
· Exterior non-structural architectural features
· Location or style of windows or doors, including garage doors
· Number, type, or layout of rooms
Local governments may regulate:
· the height, bulk, orientation, or location of a structure on a lot
· the use of buffering or screening to minimize visual impacts, to mitigate the impacts of lights and noise, or to protect the privacy of neighbors
· regulations relating to permitted uses of land or structures 
Additional reading: 
· NC General Statutes: §160D-7-2(a-b) 
· 2015 Coate’s Canons post by David Owens: https://canons.sog.unc.edu/can-the-city-tell-me-what-my-new-house-has-to-look-like/
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A dated article in support of regulating residential design (written in 2013, prior to adoption of the design prohibitions): https://canons.sog.unc.edu/a-few-thoughts-on-community-appearance-and-design-controls/ 
